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From the Office  
         We are reeling from the ever-changing world 
events at the present time.  My faith will keep me 
grounded, “The Lord is my rock, my fortress and my 
deliverer.” Psalms 18:2   My prayers are for all of you to 
stay safe and healthy.  
          Per the SC Governor’s Executive order issued 
March 31, 2020, golf courses may remain open 
following all CDC guidelines and a 6’ separation met at 
all times.  Our staff has been unbelievable in stepping 
up and we couldn’t survive the daily grind without 
them.  We have been practicing all of the necessary 
preventive measures for public health safety and 
continue to be compliant with government rulings.  Our 
golf course is open and the newly renovated tennis and 
pickleball courts will open soon.  More tennis 
information  is  listed on page 2 of this newsletter.  We 
appreciate your support  in following the social 
distancing 6’ separation.  Enjoy every minute you have 
with your family - stay calm and informed.   
        On a sad note-longtime member Ken McDowell 
passed away in March.  His quick wit, laugh and smile 
will surely be missed by us.  Our deepest sympathy to 
his wife, Jo-Ann, and family.   We also lost Dale Loggins 
and Richard Seastrunk in March-our  thoughts and 
prayers  also go out to Kim & Jimmy Watson and to Will 
& Katrina Seastrunk and their families. 

PLEASE Keep Trae and Lee Ray and their staff 
at Country Club Catering in your prayers – they are out 
of the event business for the next few months.  They 
plan to post on Facebook “to go” meal deals sold 
through the Snackbar.  I sure miss the delightful 
aromas from Tom’s cooking and the Shag music at 
night!    We must stay strong - Suzanne  

     

Local golf rules implemented 

(updated) April 1, 2020, for COVID 19 

Safety Measures: 

• NEW HOURS – April 2020:  

PRO SHOP      7:00 am- 5:00 pm 

     Carts MUST be in by 7:30 pm 

SNACKBAR   11:00 am – 7:30 pm 

      “To Go” orders only are available at 
the bar entrance door or can be placed 
by calling (843) 873-2210 x4. 
Premises must be 

 vacated by 8:00 pm 

• Water coolers have been removed from 
the course.  You may bring your own 
NON-alcoholic beverages on premise 
but coolers are not allowed.   Bottled 
beverages are also available for 
purchase at the club. Outside alcoholic 
beverages are NOT PERMITTED to be 
brought on premise at any time. We are 
currently allowed to sell unopened beer 
and wine from the snackbar entrance on 
a "to go" basis.   

• Sandtraps will be played as a preferred 
lie as rakes have been removed from the 
course.  Please smooth area with your 
foot or club after hitting. 

• Leave the flagstick in-cups adjusted. 

• No handshakes. 

• Bring personal hand sanitizer. 

• Consider walking. 

• All golfers ride as a single – we are 
waiting on clarification of family living in 
same home and arriving together to play 

• Golf cart common areas are sanitized 
after play by our staff.  Collect your own 
trash in the provided bag-dispose of in 
trash cans by the cart lot after playing. 

• Bathrooms are available in the outdoor 
pavilion during normal business hours. 
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Message from Bo … #10 will be used as the #1 tee until 

further notice.  We are evaluating whether to make 

this permanent in the future. 

POOL – We will continue to prepare our swimming 

pool for use this summer by our members.  We will 

follow SC DHEC guidelines regarding our opening date.  

mailto:sblanton@knology.net


 

    The last month has been quite 

different. We miss the parties and 

tournaments but understand we must all 

change in the short term. We are trying to 

stay ahead of current recommendations for 

safe enjoyment of outdoor activities.  Because 

of current restrictions we will play the Club 

Championship / Presidents Cup in the summer 

or fall - we didn’t feel like now is the time to 

host a championship. We are currently 

looking at other weekends for the Chick Miler 

if restrictions are still in place through May. So 

much is unsure at this time. I hope everyone 

stays safe and we look forward to getting 

through these times together.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
~Bray 
 

Congratulations to our Summerville CC 

Men’s Interclub Golf Team.  They won 1st Place at 
Berkeley CC on March 2, 2020, with only 7 golfers to 
include Bob Sideikas, Leonard Potvin and  

TOP SCORERS 
John Rohr  +7 
Allen Sharkey  +7 
Barry Connor  +6 
Randy Henderson +6 
Archie Miller  +1 

 
Our club is in 5th Place Overall-7 points out of first 
and just 2 ½ points behind Pine Forest. 

Way to go team!   

    $50 Winner:   
STANLEY TUCKER 

 
To qualify for this monthly drawing, pay your 

account in full by the 10th of each month. 

    

Tennis / Pickleball Court News –  
The clay courts are opening soon for 
play during business hours only for 
now.   With the addition of 3 pickle 
ball courts we expect to see a lot of 
play soon. A “Grand Opening”  will be 
planned when we are cleared to do so. 
Guidelines to follow: 
*You must be a member to reserve 
courts -please check in golf pro shop 
before play.  $5 Guest Fees will apply  
per guest & will be due at check in.  
Members must accompany guests. 
*Water coolers will NOT be placed on 
the courts. Please plan accordingly. 
*Tennis or soft soled shoes required.  
*Court maintenance – please brush 
and line the court after play. 

   

Tues & Wed-Golf & Ride 18 - $12 anytime. 
Thursday-Bring a guest to play golf for the same 
rate you pay -  per person fee. 
Thursday-Bring a guest to play tennis with you 
for FREE. 
          
          CHAS AREA MENS’ INTERCLUB 2020 
Must be a member of the club to play and have 
a USGA handicap established 
        MATCH POSTPONED  
         Apr  6 Crowfield    9 am 
         May 4 Coosaw Creek    9 am 
         Jun 1 Legend Oaks    9 am 
         Jul 20 Summerville CC   8:30 am 
         Aug 3      Wescott   8:30 am 

Bray’s Bogeys 

  Wishing you a blessed Easter celebration! 

 

Accomplishments 

Brooks Moore aced #11 on 3/29/20 

Roger Mahaffey aced #15 on 3/21/20 

 


